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Monica Hawkins

From: Pauline Rochefort <paulinerochefort17@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, July 8, 2022 8:35 AM
To: Monica Hawkins
Subject: Fwd: Lake Nosbonsing water
Attachments: Lake Assessment Study - Lake Nosbonsing (1).pdf

See below… an original email to share with Council  

Sent from my iPhone 
 
Begin forwarded message: 

From: bezairead@sympatico.ca 
Date: July 7, 2022 at 7:50:57 PM EDT 
To: Pauline Rochefort <paulinerochefort17@gmail.com> 
Subject: Re: Lake Nosbonsing water 

Yes Pauline you are welcome to share my email the rest of council because the truth is very hard to 
swallow because people will be upset if septic system needs repair as a property sells it should 
mandatory for a Pumpout and thorough inspection be done especially the west basin  
Thank you for your prompt reply 
Adrien  

Sent from my iPhone 
 
 

On Jul 7, 2022, at 5:22 PM, Pauline Rochefort <paulinerochefort17@gmail.com> wrote: 

  
Hello Adrien!  
 
Thank you for writing to share with the Municipality your concerns regarding Lake 
Nosbonsing. As a Municipality and with the support of the North Bay Mattawa 
Conservation Authority we are all concerned about the health of the Lake and that is 
why your comments are important to us. In keeping with this concern, the Municipality 
recently had a Lake Assessment Study commissioned and a copy is attached. We 
continue to monitor the Lake's condition and that is why with your permission I would 
like to share your email with the Council correspondence...please advise if I may do so. 
 
Regards, 
Pauline Rochefort 
 
On Tue, Jul 5, 2022 at 5:23 PM <bezairead@sympatico.ca> wrote: 
Hello Pauline 
I have been coming to Lake Nosbonsing since 1980 and purchased a property in 2002. 
Ever since coming here the water has not gotten better because there’s to many 
property owners steel septic tanks that are rotted as well in the west basin grey water 
is going directly into the lake. 
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Contrary to what administration has told me in an email this has no septic barge to 
Pumpout the tanks on the islands. 
So are able to at least get something started to clean up the lake as I speak to 
neighbours we are all very aware that the buck gets shoveled over to Mattawa 
conservation which nothing is being done. 
Thank you for your time. 
Adrien Bezaire  
145 Narrows road  
519-300-2003  
 
Sent from my iPhone 


